Senate Committee on Student Affairs
Minutes

November 15, 2005

The following committee members were present: Terry Appolonia, Ray Beisel, Christine Clewell , Linda Hall, Mary MacLeod, Christoph Maier, Gina Antonucci (student) , Lisa Haffely (student), Vanessa Varacalli (student)

The following committee members informed the Chair that they could not attend:  Rhonda Luckey, Dennis Hulings, Robert Alman, Deena Kelly, Guy Leveille, Kwasi Yirenkyi
The following committee members were absent:  Frank Condino, Jason Bupp (student), Brandon Maree (student)
The meeting was called to order by chair Hall at 3:34 pm.  
Members introduced themselves.  Antonucci commented on the need for name tags and promised to make some cool ones for the February 21 meeting.
Old Business

October 18 Minutes were approved (motion by Antonuci and second by Haffely).

Draft 3 of the Sign, Poster, Banner and Chalking Policy was distributed and discussed.  Appolonia explained the changes that had been made and asked the committee to suggest other changes.  Four editorial changes were suggested and incorporated in the document.  The amended document was approved unanimously (motion by Antonuci and second by Haffely ) by the committee and will be presented to the full senate at their December meeting.  Since Hall will be unable to attend the December Senate committee, Varacalli will present the minutes to the Senate.   Appolonia will present the policy to the senate. 
Chair’s Report

Chair Hall reminded members that there was no December meeting of the Student Affairs Committee and announced that the Housing Master Plan would be discussed at the February 21 meeting of the committee.  

Vice President’s Report

Appolonia updated the Student Affairs committee about important searches for directors and vice presidents.  1) Michael Lemaster has been approved a the new Director of Housing and Residence Life,  2) the search for Director of Health Center had been delayed but was now active, 3) the second candidate for the Vice President for Student Affairs was visiting campus 11/14 and 11/15, the third candidate for the Vice President for Student Affairs would be visiting campus in early December.  


SGA President’s Report

Antonucci informed the committee that SGA representatives from the 14 state universities had spent the past weekend in Harrisburg discussing challenges that SGA faces at the different schools and attending workshops.  She also announced that SGA had adopted a 2 mile stretch of 119S for the trash removal program on Pennsylvania highways. 

Beisel encouraged her to invite the SGA representatives at the Punxsutawney campus to the SGA meetings at main campus.  
 New Business

Hall briefly discussed some issues which surfaced at the committee chairs’ lunch with President Atwater.  One issue was the President’s Commission on Alcohol and Drug Abuse, on which Hall and Maier are members. Hall mentioned that the commission, chaired by Bob Ackerman, has not yet met, even though Dr. Atwater has asked the commission for a preliminary report by March.  Hall expressed her hope to the Student Affairs committee that students were well-represented on the commission.  

Dr. Hall presented information and facilitated discussion about the concept of outsourcing in higher education.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:48 pm.

Submitted by Christoph Maier, Secretary of the Student Affairs Committee. 

